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2nd Sunday of Lent Greetings,                                                    February 25, 2018
Do you think the devil seemed more persistent this week than normal? As I

discussed with a parishioner: We work hard at our Lenten intentions and the devil
works harder to see if he can get us to fizzle out on our good intentions. Remember if
you have been unable to fulfill your intention, START again… the devil like someone
who is a quitter. God loves a person who acknowledges they failed and starts again…

Too often we underestimate the power of a touch, a smile, a kind word,
a listening ear, an honest compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which have
the potential to turn a life around. People come into our lives for a reason, a season, or
a lifetime! Embrace all equally.

This weekend we celebrate Transfiguration Sunday, the day the three apostles
witnessed Jesus in his glory to be revealed to the world after his death and
resurrection. Have you contemplated what our soul will be like after death… we
know we will see Jesus, be judged and we will face Heaven or Hell. Some people
say there is no Hell, just by proclaiming the name of Jesus is enough to save
everyone. Sorry but that is wrong.

Our Catholic teaching is that we proclaim our belief in Jesus and it will affect
our lives, we will live differently, we will help those that are imprisoned be free, (Do
not let the word prison limit your understanding) People are and can be imprisoned by
thoughts, fears, and actions of others…we can free them just by listening or spending
time with them.

We also are called to feed the hungry. (Do let the word “hunger” denote only
food?) Some people hunger for companionship, understanding, knowledge. It is up to
us to feed others. One of my favorite expressions is: Do not count the sheep… feed
them…

We are called to cloth the naked. This could also be a call to stop abortions,
neglect of children, the rampant use of pornography, lustful abuse of the other person;
can you believe Minnesota is one of the worst states for human trafficking? We are
called to be a people who cry out against injustice…

Just a reminder about the powerful sacrament of Reconciliation:  We celebrate
this sacrament whenever someone calls us, or on the regular weekend schedule. In
addition, a special celebration all day on March 16th from 7 AM to 7 PM, as few as 2
priests per hour and as many as 4 priests per hour. This year we have Mass, the fish
fry, and a special exhibit of Eucharistic Miracles. Watch the bulletin for more
information. Mark your calendar!

Have a blessed Lenten week… practice: prayer, fasting and almsgiving…do not
let the devil win… Fr. Chuck



Monday, Feb 26
8:30 AM Mass: +Don Sweeney

Tuesday, Feb 27
12:10 PM Mass: +George Milakovich, Sr.

6:30 PM Mass: +Irene Beck

Wednesday, Feb 28
8:40 AM Mass: +Kitty Vanasse

Thursday, Mar 1
7:00 AM Mass: +Jerome Dufault

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Richard Struthers

Friday, Mar 2
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don

Saturday, Mar 3
5:30 PM Mass: +Marsie & Dick Leier

Sunday, Mar 4
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: +Lucille Buretta Culshaw

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Jane Storlie
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of February 26 to March 4

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of February 26 to March 4

Monday, Feb 26
● Dn 9:4b-10
● Ps 79:8-9,11-13
● Lk 6:36-38
Tuesday, Feb 27
● Is 1:10,16-20
● Ps 50:8-9,16bc-17,21,23
● Mt 23:1-12

Wednesday, Feb 28
● Jer 18:18-20
● Ps 31:5-6,14-16
● Mt 20:17-28
Thursday, Mar 1
● Jer 17:5-10
● Ps 1:1-4,6
● Lk 16:19-31

Friday, Mar 2
● Gn 37:3-4,12-13a,17b-28a
● Ps 105:16-21
● Mt 21:33-43,45-46

Saturday, Mar 3
● Mi 7:14-15,18-20
● Ps 103:1-4,9-12
● Lk 15:1-3,11-32

Sunday, Mar 4
● Ex 20:1-17
● Ps 19:8-11
● 1 Cor 1:22-25
● Jn 2:13-25

Monday, Feb 26
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:45 PM Bible Study/Digging Deeper (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Feb 27
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

12:40 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon/Fr. Chuck recaps the Holy Land
Pilgrimage (Social Hall)

3:00 PM Girls Basketball (Gym)
6:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Feb 28
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)

11:00 AM Funeral for John Haag
11:00 AM Getting Ahead in Bemidji (St. Elizabeth Rm)
12:00 PM Bible Study-A Lent to Remember (St. Kateri Rm)

4:00 PM Teen Choir Rehearsal (Church)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, Grades 1-11

Thursday, Mar 1
3:00 PM Girls Basketball (Gym)
3:15 PM Bible Study-Forgiven (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM LifeTeen Band practice (Church)
5:30 PM Street Evangelization Training (St. Kateri Rm)
5:30 PM Cub Scouts Blue & Gold Banquet (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Bible Study-A Lent to Remember (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Triduum Choir Rehearsal (St. Greg/Grt Rm)
7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)

Friday, Mar 2
10:00 AM Bible Study-A Journey Through Church History

(St. Kateri Rm)
2:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)
4:30 PM to 6:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
6:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Chapel)

Saturday, Mar 3
9:00 AM Pinewood Derby (Gym)
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Mar 4
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:00 AM Pre-School Sunday School (Pre-K Rms)

10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm)
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)

7:30 PM Campus Ministry Mass, Meal & More (St Elizabeth Rm)



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $ 20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #34         $ 19,443.09
(Weekend of 2/18/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $644,339.35 ~ Current: $698,333.53

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 17 5:30 p.m. 264
Feb 18 7:30 a.m. 121
Feb 18 9:00 a.m. 250
Feb 18 11:00 a.m.                              269
Feb 18 6:30 p.m.                                  68

Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on March 4. Please call the Parish Office at
444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
John Haag. May he find rest and peace and may
his family find comfort in God’s love.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

PARISH LIFE

2018 Diocesan Annual Appeal
Have you made a commitment to the Diocesan Annual Ap-
peal? If not, please make your gift or pledge this weekend.
You may use an envelope and prayer card here at St. Philip’s
or the one you have received at home. Don’t forget to fill out
the pledge card completely. You may make a one-time gift
online or set up a sustaining gift by credit card or automatic
withdrawal from our checking account over the course of 12
months. For questions about sustaining gifts, which is highly
recommended method for supporting our Church, contact
Renee’ Tate at rtate@crookston.org or call toll free 1-855-397
-8252. Go to www.crookston.org/daa for more information
about the DAA. Thank you for supporting diocesan ministries.

St. Philip’s Spring Gala 2018
Friday, April 27, 2018

NEW LOCATION: Hampton Inn
NOW is the time to reserve your sponsor
table. We are looking for your creative
donations for fun auction items. Tickets are
available in the Parish and School Offices.
To reserve your table or to donate items,
contact Kevin Erpelding at 218-766-6736.

Cooks Needed at Community Table
Bemidji’s Community Table is in desperate need of cooks
due to health issues with their current cooks. They also still
have a great need for volunteers to help prep for the meals.
Anyone interested should call Bank Forward at 444-2393 and
ask for Sarah.

Trouble with FORMED?
Don’t miss out on all the wonderful offerings available through
FORMED! Use “Forgot Your Password” if you are having trouble
logging in. If you are having any other problems, please ask for
help by contacting FORMED or Nancy Goodman. To contact
FORMED, scroll to the bottom of the screen to select ‘Help.’
From there, you can send an email describing your problem
(parishcare@formed.org) or call FORMED at 1-844-367-6331
(M-F 9-6 CST). Please note what you are using to access
FORMED (computer, tablet, phone, kindle, etc.); what operating
system (Windows 10, 7, etc) and what browser (Firefox,
Chrome, etc.) is used. FORMED’s Parish Care will get back to
you within one business day. OR, contact Nancy Goodman at
441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org

A Lent to Remember
Join us! Sundays 10-11 in the St. Kateri Room, Wednesdays
noon to 1 in the Social Hall, or Thursdays 3:15 in the St. Kateri
Room, or 6:30-7:30 in the St. Elizabeth Room. This is a
wonderful opportunity to begin a bible study if you’ve never
participated before. We watch the video together, there is no
reading to do prior to our meeting, and there are only four
sessions! Q’s? Call Nancy 441-4907.

LENTEN Offerings
It’s not too late to sign up and have
daily Lenten devotions delivered to
your email inbox. Try one of these:

1. FORMED’s “Lenten Reflections” -
https://formed.org/promo/lent-2018

2. Bishop Robert Barron’s Lenten Gospel Reflections – http://
www.lentreflections.com

3. Dynamic Catholic’s “Best Lent Ever” – https://
dynamiccatholic.com/bestlentever

4. Loyola Press’ “Living Lent Daily” – https://
www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year/lent/
living-lent-daily

Or, try weekly Lenten devotions:
U.S. Catholic’s Weekly Reflections for Lent – http://
www.uscatholic.org/articles/201403/weekly-reflections-lent-

This Photo by Un-

First Saturday Rosary
All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place
(Chapel) on Saturday, March 3 at 10:30 AM. If you know some-
one at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/
text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692.

Holy Land Presentation
Fr. Chuck and Luke Alexander will give a recap of their pilgrim-
age to the Holy Land last month. They will be sharing some
of the highlights of their trip during the Lenten soup & sand-
wich lunch following the 12:10 Mass on Tuesday, Feb. 27.



St. Philip’s School
Staff Spotlight

Who am I?

• This is my first year at St. Philip’s and I look forward to
many more! I really enjoy getting to know all the staff,
students and their families!

• I am very blessed to be the mother of two wonderful
children, who also attend St. Philip’s School. Markus is in 5th

grade and Emily is in 2nd grade.

• I grew up on a farm in northeastern North Dakota where
my parents and brother still farm today.

• I went to college at BSU and still like to cheer on the
Beavers at their football and hockey
games.

• I love being outdoors and taking part in
many of the different activities the
Bemidji area has to offer, no matter what
the season! I especially like being at the
lake enjoying a nice summer day.

Introducing Rachel Midgarden,
our Teacher Assistant

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

The Gift of a Catholic Education
Let St. Philip’s School, a Pre-Kindergarten through eighth
grade Catholic School, complement the work you have
begun as the first educator of your child. St. Philip’s
School strengthens the academic, moral, and spiritual
foundations that you have laid. Give your child the gift of
a Catholic education. Registration for the 2018-2019
school year is now in progress. Please contact the school
office at 444-4938 for more information.

*Upcoming Dates*
Thursday, March 8: Conferences & No School
Friday, March 9: NO SCHOOL
March 14, Wednesday: All School Mass. Ms. Zimmermann’s 5th

graders will be our Mass Ministers
March 18, Sunday: Diocesan Middle School Rally, “Fully Alive”
March 21, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mass Ministers are Mr.

Wavrin’s 5th graders.
March 22, Thursday: Recital Concert 6:00 PM
March 23, Friday: School Stations of the Cross/Fish Fry
March 27, Tuesday: 6th grade Science Fair
March 28, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mr. Johnson’s 4th

graders will be our Mass Ministers
March 29, Thursday: School Seder Meal/End of 3rd Quarter/

Shadow Stations of the Cross

JOB OPENING, St. Agnes, Walker
St. Agnes Catholic Church has an opening for a part-time
secretary to work 19 hours per week, Monday-Thursday from
8:30 AM to 1 PM, plus 1 flex hour. The main qualifications are
a joyful disposition, organizational and people skills, and
proficiency with Microsoft Office computer products.
Knowledge and support of the Catholic faith is helpful. This
is an excellent opportunity for someone re-entering the
workforce, looking to scale down from full-time, or to find
meaning in retirement. Please send resumes to
frtimothylange@gmail.com by March 5th. A full job
description and posting can be found at

To sign up for daily updates during the current 40 DAYS FOR
LIFE worldwide campaign (February 14 – March 25):
www.40daysforlife.com

As of Day 6, February 19: 29 Lives Saved
(14,000 total since 2007)

* Next St. Philip’s Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood of
Bemidji: March 17 at 10 AM.

Grieving Resource Library
If you have lost a loved one, maybe you have felt one of

the following during your grief: “It can’t be, it just can’t be; I
never knew that it would hurt so much; part of my heart has
been ripped away; no one ever told me that grief felt so much
like fear; no one knows the tears still inside me; and finally,
death leaves a heartache no one can heal, love leaves a
memory no one can steal.”

Where do I find help?  At St. Philip’s.  We have started to
develop a Grieving Resource Library.  We currently have 30-
some books and pamphlets that could help you through your
grief of the loss of a loved one.

Some of the books we carry are: Getting Past
Christmas, tips for surviving December after the death of a
loved one; When Bad Things Happen to Good People, how
to cope with hard times and personal pain after the loss of a
loved one. The Gift of a Memory, a warm and gentle gift of
love that commemorates the loss of a special life and
celebrates our most cherished memories; Too Soon A
Memory, a guide for parents suffering a miscarriage. This
booklet focuses on the needs of parents who have to deal
with a loss that involved tangible memories. Journey
Through Grief, a series of four books: Book one, A Time to
Grieve, the three N’s, normal, natural, necessary. Book two,
Experiencing Grief, when your loss sinks in, accepting your
grief, secondary losses. Book three, Finding Hope and Healing,
how much longer God?  How long does this last? Book Four,
Rebuilding and Remembering, permission to grieve – again,
the first anniversary, rebuilding your life, continuing bonds.

The books/pamphlets are located in the St. Kateri room
and can be checked out for 2 weeks or more if you need to.  If
you are not sure which book could assist you, contact either
Fr. Chuck, Fr. Don, Deacon Kermit or Deacon Robb. “The
journey of grieving takes you from loving in the presence to
loving in the absence.”

Nightlights Meeting
Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly
meeting at 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, February 26, 2018 at 7 PM
in the St. Kateri room St. Philips. With questions, please call
218-444-4262.



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of March 3/4

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. 5:30 PM
Third Sunday of Lent

Sun. 7:30 AM
Third Sunday of Lent

Sun. 9:00 AM
Third Sunday of Lent

Sun. 11:00 AM
Third Sunday of Lent

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard David Hoefer Mark Studer Mary Herried

LECTOR Joe Czapiewski
Joanna Ferraro

Abby Arel
Matthew Arel

Evelyn Cordts
Daniel Froelich

Marcia Fivizzani
Sue Hengel

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER
Aaron Heger
Charlie McCalip
Ella Schwindt

Kiera Hoefer
Aaron Hoefer
Tommy Ness

Jill-Ann Walter
Lee Walter
Adelynn Lundberg

Nicholas Youso
Timothy Youso
Gwen Youso

NOVICE ALTAR
SERVER

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

CAPTAIN Deborah Millard Patti Van Camp Stephanie Downey Sue Hengel

EMHC

Mary Dufault
Eileen Gothman
JoDee Treat
David Narlock
Roslyn Hanson
Laura Schwindt
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
David Hoefer
Therese Johnson
April Boucher
Cynthia Haskin
Sarah Martinka
Dianne Dockendorf
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
HELP NEEDED
Katie Boell
Ashlea McMartin
Leslie Downs
Mike Hougen
Zach Froelich
HELP NEEDED
Nicole Kieson

Deacon Robb Naylor
Karen Williams
Trudy Peterson
Jane Wilcox
Cathy Lalli
Yvonne Solheim
Gary Johnson
Elizabeth Mathews
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Dick Lehmann
Glen Laginess
Terri Chmielewski
HELP NEEDED

Jennifer Hoefer
Jim Schneider
D.J. Bakken
HELP NEEDED

Jerry Downs
Bob Aitken
David Maus
Charlie Maus

Tony Schussman
Randy Nyberg
Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Matt Dockendorf
Dianne Dockendorf

Sharon Holmgren
Tony Nistler
Sharon Zarrett
Mark Dickinson

Cathy Lalli
Marilyn Sundrud
Karen Schaar
Marcia Larson

GREETER Lisa Freise
John Freise

Fran Petersen
Rosemary Petersen

Jim Haskell
Becky Haskell

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Michelle Sand Gary Johnson
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